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METROPOLITAN AREA TRANSPORTATION
OPERATIONS COORDINATION (MATOC) PROGRAM
REGIONAL INFORMATION SYSTEMS SUB-COMMITTEE

Meeting Notes
DATE:
Thursday, July 16, 2009
TIME:
10:00 AM
PLACE:   UMD CATT
CHAIR:
Patrick Chuang, DDOT
ATTENDEES:

Patrick Chuang – DDOT
Gary Euler – Telvent
Buddy Ey – Telvent

Andrew Meese – MWCOG
Michael Pack – UMD-CATT
Tom Phillips – VDOT

Nick Pakulla – Telvent

Wenjing Pu – MWCOG

Bob Winick – Motion Maps

HANDOUTS:

· Meeting Agenda

· Outstanding Regional Information Systems Sub-Committee Action Items

· Draft RITIS Data Archiving Plan

· Revised draft RITIS Access Policy

· Bob Winick Status Update regarding white paper
· Potential RITIS Enhancements List
1. Approval of Minutes from June 10, 2009 Sub-Committee Meeting (draft notes distributed on June 29, 2009)
Approved.
2. MATOC Steering Committee Meeting – June 16, 2009
The remaining MATOC funds will be budgeted to last through the end of June 2010.  Included in the funds will be Buddy Ey’s current role, the hiring of one operator in the fall and another next spring, implementation of the RITIS O&M Plan equipment and redundancy, helpdesk support, and consultant services support.  Currently, there is no firm commitment regarding the future funding status of the MATOC program after July 1, 2010; however, the Steering Committee is looking at the possibilities.  MATOC is currently determining the best method to conducting a benefits analysis of the program, which would assist in making the case to fund MATOC in an era where many agencies are forced to cut back spending.
3. Status of RITIS O&M Funding and Equipment Procurement
Telvent is still in the process of contracting with the University.  Expected completion will be by the end of August.
4. Traveler Information Update

The white paper draft is on the agenda for review during the next Steering Committee Meeting.  The current challenge is determining how broad to make the lists of short, medium, and long term recommendations given the current uncertainty of future budget.  Gary Euler noted that this is an issue the Steering Committee will determine.  Andrew Meese raised the point that it will also be important for agencies to determine what they want from the paper, whether or not they would like the paper to be conservative given the limited funding, or actually list all of the things the region should do with regards to traveler information.  Bob Winick passed out a summary sheet that groups the strategies based on funding and timeframe.  It was noted that some sort of sequencing to the tasks may help to determine priority.  The completion date of the paper has not been finalized; however, the Sub-Committees will have a chance to review the paper before final completion.
5. Update on MATOC Data Access Policy 
Michael Pack distributed an updated draft RITIS Data Access Policy (it was decided that the title will be the Data Access Policy instead of the Data Sharing Plan).  The main changes in the latest version are the ability to revoke a user’s access, and the levels of access are further clarified.  The plan will be distributed at the next Steering Committee meeting for agency acceptance.  

6. Updates to the RITIS Data Archiving Plan
It was determined that since no agency currently records video, RITIS will not record video.  There was a brief discussion about whether the plan is to solely reflect the current information archived, or whether it should be a plan for the future.  Also discussed was whether the document should focus on current tools available to access the data, or future tools which could provide users additional functionality and reports.  Wenjing Pu noted that he is on a planning committee that had been discussing potential functionality which would expand on the current tools available to access RITIS data.  

Michael Pack added that at any time the Change Request Form is available under the reading room on the RITIS website and that anyone can fill it out and submit at any time.  

Action: Bob Winick will review the draft and provide comments to Patrick Chuang.
Action: Patrick Chuang and Wenjing Pu will work with Michael Pack on final details of the plan.
7. Updates to Agency Event Types and RITIS Mapping
All agencies are still in the process of reviewing and providing comments.
Action: All agencies will review the list of RITIS event type translations and provide comments to Michael Pack and David Yohanan by August 15.
8. New Chair for information Systems Sub-Committee

It was decided that it would be best for Tom Phillips or Rick Dye to chair the committee.  It was noted that Alvin Marquess is the current chair for the Regional Operations Sub-Committee and Mike Zezeski is the new chair for the Steering Committee.  It was decided that it makes the most sense for Tom Phillips to be the chair so that an agency other than MdSHA is represented in the MATOC leadership positions.
Action: Tom Phillips to discuss new chair position with Rick Dye, final decision to be confirmed at the next meeting.
9. RITIS Enhancements
Patrick Chuang noted that DDOT has begun making necessary changes to their system.  Tom Phillips noted that he had been working with Hutch frequently, and a number of large changes will take place with their software.  Michael Pack noted that he participates in monthly meetings with CSC (who manages CHART changes) and monthly calls with OpenRoads (who manages VDOT’s TMS) to ensure their changes won’t adversely affect RITIS.  Michael Pack noted that he is working on a “RITIS roadshow” which will showcase how RITIS interfaces with each agency’s native systems.  Gary Euler encouraged the Sub-Committee to move forward with the enhancements list submitted by Buddy Ey.
10. Next Steps

Next meeting at UMD-CATT on September 3 (Thursday) at 10:00AM.
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